
In Memoriam
Alumni
Janina Gorecka Robinson ’36E, 

July 2012
Joseph B. Platt ’37, 

July 2012
Maysie Calder Rich ’38, ’39N, 

June 2012
Keirn Clarke Brown ’39, 

June 2012
Katherine Polowy Kowba ’39, 

March 2012
Glendon E. Rayson ’39, 

July 2012
Evelyn Vanevera Bardrof ’41E, 

May 2012
C. R. Ames Curchin ’41, 

June 2012
Theodore H. Peck ’42, 

April 2012
Dorothy Northridge Cook ’43, 

January 2012
Raymond J. Simmons ’43M (MD), ’49M 

(Res), June 2012
Ellen Baist Heidenreich ’44, ’44 (Mas), 

July 2012
Paul Leurgans ’44, 

October 2011
Mary Bird Swan ’44M (MD), ’44M (MS), 

February 2011
George Alicakos ’45, 

August 2011
Robert R. Currie ’45, 

June 2012
Beatrice Fox Robenstein ’45, 

July 2012
Walter P. Siegmund ’46, ’52 (PhD), 

June 2012
Mary Sears ’47, ’50M (MD), 

March 2011

Helen Sidler ’47, ’49E, 
December 2011

Edward R. Doezema ’48M (Res), 
May 2012

Dorothy Bentley Krespan ’48N, 
January 2011

Lois Cook Leurgans ’48, 
July 2011

Clifford E. Larrabee ’49 (PhD), 
June 2012

Richard J. Rotondo ’49, 
June 2012

James G. Cotanche ’50, ’54M (MD), 
June 2012

Marjorie Sauerbrey DelDuca ’50, 
June 2012

Norman S. Drake ’50, 
June 2012

Robert G. Gottschalk ’50, 
July 2012

John G. Hart ’50, 
June 2012

Arthur H. Herz ’50, ’54 (PhD), 
June 2012

Walter I. Kau ’50E, 
December 2010

James W. Wegman ’50, 
July 2012

Joseph A. Kelly ’51 (Mas), 
June 2012

Vita Krall ’51, 
June 2012

Roger G. MacBride ’51, 
July 2012

Nellie Kenien Spitz ’52, 
June 2012

Joan Davis ’53E, ’73E (MM), 
June 2012

Stephen R. Pope ’53M (MD), 
July 2012

Dorothy Blumenstiel Rosenberg ’53, 
July 2012

George L. Buckbee ’54E (MA), 
June 2012

Inger Nordback Johansen ’54, 
July 2012

Robert P. Levinson ’54, 
June 2012

Phyllis Senf Ritterson ’55M (MS), 
June 2012

Frederick W. Rohrs ’55, 
June 2012

Richard J. Heimer ’56, 
April 2012

Walter E. Linaweaver ’56M (MD), 
June 2012

Thomas G. Scharff ’56M (PhD), 
June 2012

Ronald E. Wise ’57E, 
June 2012

Clyde R. Bowering ’58, 
June 2012

School of Nursing

1975 David Bolesh writes that he 
presented a poster, “Improving 

Abbreviation Compliance by External 
Providers,” at the 14th annual Patient Safety 
Congress in Washington, D.C., in May.

1991 Yvonne Dobbenga Rhodes 
(MS) has been elected to the 

board of directors of the Association of 
Women’s Health, Obstetric, and Neonatal 
Nurses. Yvonne is a perinatal clinical nurse 
specialist at the Washington Hospital 
Healthcare System in Fremont, Calif.

2011 Amanda Perlman  
(see ’08 undergraduate).
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John R. Whitley ’58 (MS), 
June 2012

John A. Pietropaoli ’59M (MD), 
June 2012

Raymond J. Shahin ’59E (MM), 
July 2012

Frances McColl Zietlow ’59W, 
June 2012

Louis D. Dubilier ’60M (MD), ’61M (Res), 
May 2012

Phillip W. Albro ’61, 
May 2012

Francis J. Caravaglio ’61, 
July 2012

Richard Isay ’61M (MD), 
June 2012

Joan Feuerriegel ’63 (MA), 
July 2012

Judith Rogers Dill ’64, 
July 2012

David G. Eldridge ’64 (MS), 
June 2012

Michael I. Bobkoff ’65, 
February 2012

William P. Bowman ’65S (MBA), 
July 2012

John Hynd ’68, 
June 2012

Barbara Swett ’68N, 
September 2011

Harriet Kasloff Berman ’69, 
May 2012

William D. Churchill ’69W (EdD), 
July 2012

Sandra Crust Neal ’69N, 
May 2012

Lawrence J. Sass ’69S (MBA), 
June 2012

John W. Wagenblass ’69, 
June 2012

John M. Friedberg ’71M (MD), 
May 2012

Gene Oberley ’71, 
July 2012

Virginia Wilson ’73W (MA), 
July 2012

Douglas J. Keller ’75, 
July 2012

Michael R. Carney ’78E (MM), 
June 2012

Pasqualina DiRienzo ’78W (EdD), 
June 2012

Anthony J. Albanese ’79, 
July 2012

Jeffery L. Hayes ’79, 
July 2012

Juan J. Lopez ’81, 
May 2012

Harriett Austin ’83, 
July 2012

Amy Gerson Kynaston ’88, 
December 2011

Robert A. Figenscher ’93S (MBA), 
July 2012

Abram Wilson ’97E (MM), 
June 2012

Heather Frazer Boyum ’99W (MS), 
July 2012

Robert R. Dedrick ’01W (MS), 
June 2012

Tribute

Joseph Platt ’37: ‘Soul of Harvey Mudd College’
I first met Joseph Platt in 1957, when I was 
a college senior and he was in his first year 
as founding president of Harvey Mudd 
College. Joe had grown 
up in Rochester, and had 
arrived in Claremont, 
Calif., after a stint teach-
ing in Rochester’s physics 
department, from which 
he’d graduated with hon-
ors in 1937, and where, 
as a faculty member, 
he’d helped design and 
build a 240-million-volt 
synchrocyclotron.

In 1961, as I was finish-
ing my doctorate, he re-
cruited me to join the new 
college’s physics depart-
ment. Joe was a charming 
and compelling recruiter; 
we met outdoors, me in a chair and he 
sitting on a wall, curling his legs up under 
him, stoking his pipe and talking about his 
dreams for a great college. How could I not 
want to join?

Joe would spend more than half his 
life actively involved in the life of “HMC.” 
President for 20 years, he became a senior 
professor in the physics department in 1981, 

and continued to teach until just a few years 
before his death in July at age 96.

It always seemed to me that Joe and his 
wife, Jean, provided half 
the vision of the college. 
The other half was pro-
vided by the Mudds and 
their friends. Both halves 
were essential to HMC. 

Four aspects of Joe’s 
personality stand out 
especially vividly to me, 
all of them contributing to 
the legacy of the college.

The first was integ-
rity. You knew where Joe 
stood, and he never disap-
pointed. An example: In 

the early days the faculty 
debated what qualities 
we were looking for in our 

students. One faculty member suggested 
that to learn something about them, we tell 
potential students one thing but actually do 
something else. Another faculty member 
said he didn’t think that was smart. Joe said 
that it wasn’t only not smart, but it wasn’t 
right. That settled that.

The second was teamwork. Everyone—
faculty, students, alumni, staff, trustees—

was part of the team. An example: In the 
1960s, while other campuses were storm-
ing administration buildings to protest the 
Vietnam War, some students organized their 
own protest. And who was the first person 
they asked to speak to them? Joe, of course.

The third was quality. An example: Joe 
traveled the country recruiting the best 
founding faculty he could. When Joe began 
his role as president, there were seven fac-
ulty members. By the time he stepped down 
as president in 1976, the college had become 
among the best undergraduate engineering 
programs in the country.

The fourth was fun. Joe had a sense of 
play. An example was his guitar playing and 
singing Art Roberts songs, at places like the 
East Dorm Christmas Party: “When Rabi was 
a young man . . .”; “Round and round and 
round go the deuterons . . .” Nobody was left 
out; we all came in on the choruses.

Joe was, and is, the soul of Harvey Mudd 
College.	 —Thomas Helliwell

Helliwell is a professor emeritus of phys-
ics at Harvey Mudd College. This essay is 
adapted from his remembrances at Harvey 
Mudd College’s “Remembering Joe Platt,” 
http://newwww.hmc.edu/rememberingjo-
eplatt. Reprinted with permission.

LEADER: Platt combined fun 
and drive as founding president 
of Harvey Mudd College.
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